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It is a joy to write a note to you as your new (interim 
and part-time) rabbi. If I have not had the pleasure of 
meeting you, I hope you will come to services soon or 
to stop by to meet me in person. As I have shared, I will 
be coming to Des Moines periodically…sometimes for 
a weekend, sometimes longer. Whenever I am in town 
and you wish to meet, I would very much welcome that 
opportunity. When I am not in town, I will hold virtual 
“office hours” via Zoom on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, 
and Thursdays if you want to talk about something or 
just say hello.

My commitment is to be there for you. If a moment 
of need arises – an illness, a crisis/concern, a birth, a 
wedding, a death – please call me immediately. If I can, 
I will be there with you…to guide you, you comfort you, 
to celebrate with you. To make sure you can always 
reach me, my contact information is at the bottom of 
this article. Please hold on to it.

As you see, there are many ways to connect with me. 
Choose the way that works best for you. The last line 
is the link to my calendar. Just go there, find a date 
and time that works for you (that is available) and it will 
put the appointment on my calendar. It will always set 
it up as a Zoom meeting. IF I am in town (see schedule 
elsewhere in the Bulletin) and IF you want to meet in 
person, just say so in the comment area. And we will 
meet at the synagogue in my office instead of online. 
Or, if you have mobility challenges and would prefer for 
me to visit you in your home, I would be happy to do 
so. Please just add that information.

If you have an emergency need and I am not sched-
uled to be in town, please call me AND call our Execu-
tive Director, David Muenchrath. We will work together  
to help in whatever ways we can. And as I said, when  
I am in town, I would love to have coffee, lunch,  
dinner, or just a chance to meet. To schedule those  
 

opportunities, send me an email 
directly or go to the calendar URL 
as mentioned above.

In a few short weeks, we will wel-
come a new Jewish year, as we 
observe Rosh Hashanah, Yom 
Kippur, Sukkot…and conclude 
with Simchat Torah. 

I am delighted to share with you that a colleague and 
dear friend of mine, Cantor Elias Roochvarg, will be 
joining us for the High Holidays. I know that his voice 
and spirit will lend an added layer of meaning to 
our celebrations. He will be joined by a professional  
quartet, as well as by many of our “tefillah team”  
members, as well as congregant volunteers who will all 
be a part of this year’s observances.

A year ago, we imagined that THIS new year would 
be one of great celebration after months of separation, 
lockdowns, limitations, and far too many deaths and 
illnesses due to COVID-19. We imagined that we would 
be back together, hugging one another, feeling one  
another’s presence as our voices were raised together 
unfettered in prayer and song during these important 
holiday observances.

Sadly, we are not there yet. As I write this message, the 
Delta variant is causing a rise in cases, hospitalizations, 
and deaths. We are painfully aware of these changes 
to our communal health status and are monitoring the 
situation daily. In addition, we are speaking regularly 
with leadership from both the Federation and Tifereth 
Israel, sharing our insights and concerns so that the 
entire community can learn and respond collectively as 
best we can to this COVID pandemic.

             Continued on page 4 >
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FRIDAY, AUGUST 20
6:00 p.m.   Erev Shabbat Service

SATURDAY, AUGUST 21
9:00 a.m.   Traditional Torah Study (ZOOM) 
10:00 a.m.  Shabbat Service (ZOOM)

FRIDAY, AUGUST 27
6:00 p.m.   Erev Shabbat Service

SATURDAY, AUGUST 28
9:00 a.m.   Traditional Torah Study (ZOOM) 
10:00 a.m.  Shabbat Service (ZOOM)
8:15 p.m.   Joint Selichot Service & Program  
   at Tifereth

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 3
6:00 p.m.   Erev Shabbat Service

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 4
9:00 a.m.   Traditional Torah Study (ZOOM) 
10:00 a.m.  Shabbat Service (ZOOM)

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 6
Rosh Hashanah Eve
7:30 p.m.   Erev Rosh Hashanah Service
9:00 p.m.   Rosh Hashanah To-Go Oneg

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7
Rosh Hashanah
10:00 a.m.  Rosh Hashanah Morning Service
12:00 p.m.  Rosh Hashanah Lunch-in-a-Box  
   To Go
4:00 p.m.   Rosh Hashanah Family Service  
   at Racoon River Park
4:45p.m.   Tashlikh Service  
   at Racoon River Park

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 10
6:00 p.m.   Shabbat Shuvah Service  
   with Cantor Roochvarg

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 11
9:00 a.m.   Traditional Torah Study (ZOOM) 
10:00 a.m.  Shabbat Shuvah Service with   
   Cantor Roochvarg (ZOOM)

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 12
12:00 p.m.  Kever Avot at  
   Woodland Cemetery
1:30 p.m.   Community Kever Avot Service  
   with Tifereth at Jewish Glendale  
   Cemetery Entrance

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 13
6:30 p.m.   Temple Book Club

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15
Yom Kippur Eve
7:30 p.m.   Erev Yom Kippur (Kol Nidrei)   
   Service

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 16
Yom Kippur
10:00 a.m.  Yom Kippur Morning Service
3:00 p.m.   Healing and Torah Service
4:30 p.m.   Yizkor & Neilah Service (part 1)
5:45 p.m.   Neilah (part 2) and Havdalah   
   Service in Tent  
   (weather permitting)

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 17
6:00 p.m.   Erev Shabbat Service

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 18
9:00 a.m.   Traditional Torah Study (ZOOM) 
10:00 a.m.  Shabbat Service (ZOOM)

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 20
Sukkot Eve
6:00 p.m.   Collaborative Erev Sukkot  
   Program with Tifereth at TBJ

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22
5:30 p.m.   Sisterhood Supper 
   in the Sukkah

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 24
6:00 p.m.   Chol Ha-Moed Sukkot Shabbat  
   Service

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 25
9:00 a.m.   Traditional Torah Study (ZOOM) 
10:00 a.m.  Chol Ha-Moed Sukkot - Shabbat  
   Service with Yizkor for Sukkot 
   (ZOOM)   

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 26
3:00 p.m.   Sukkot Surprise - for families  
    with children under 12 - In Tent  
   (weather permitting)

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 27
6:00 p.m.   Erev Simchat Torah and  
   Consecration in Tent 
   (weather permitting)

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 1
6:00 p.m.   Erev Shabbat Service

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 2
9:00 a.m.   Traditional Torah Study (ZOOM) 
10:00 a.m.  Alicia Loeb Bat Mitzvah

Worship Schedule
ONLINE WORSHIP STREAMING SCHEDULE: Email to be sent weekly with links, contact us 

 (office@templebnaijeshurun.com) if you are not currently receiving Temple emails.

High Holiday Schedule is subject to change. Some services will also 
be live streamed.  Please visit our website and stay tuned to your emails 

for our most up to date High Holiday Schedule.
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Erev Shabbat.  It’s a few minutes past 7:00 PM. A large 
round table is set in the middle of the social hall, filled 
thoughtfully with savory hors d’oeuvres, fresh fruit 
and vegetables, rich chocolate brownies and other 
sweet treats, hot coffee and wine to delight. Around 
the table—generations young and old—laughing,  
conversing, sharing and reflecting. Each personally 
fulfilled from the previous hour, feeling more spiritually 
connected or emotionally comforted from his or her 
shared, yet individual experience. This is a most perfect 
Shabbat and this Shabbat took place at our Temple 
on July 2nd with our new, charismatic and engaging 
Interim Rabbi, Rabbi Arthur Nemitoff and our talented 
congregant musicians leading evening services. This 
is my hope and desire for all Shabbat and Temple  
gatherings; to connect spiritually and to connect as a 
congregation.  As one congregant expressed, “This is 
fun! We need to bring back the fun!”, and I could not 
agree more.

It’s been a doozy of a year and a half. Luckily, as Jews, 
we are quite resilient and skilled at pressing forward.  
We are together in this “new space”. This year we will 
hire a new settled Rabbi to lead our congregation. This 
year we will have the unique opportunity to rediscover 
who we are as a congregation, something that has 
evolved tremendously over the decades. And this year, 
we will work with Rabbi Nemitoff to define and build 
on our greatest strengths including our longevity and  
supportive community. But first, we need to pause, 
take a breath, and remember this can only happen if 
we work together, communicate effectively, and look 
at this not as a problem, but as an exciting chance for 
growth. Our application for a Full-Time Senior Solo 
Rabbi has been submitted and posted by the CCAR 
and can now be reviewed by all interested member 
Rabbis.  As we have more information, we will certainly 
share with the congregation.

As President of Temple B’nai Jeshurun, my goal setting
will be a significant part of the process. To name just 
a few, audacious hospitality, transparency, communi-
cation through multiple medium such as email, a new 
text messaging reminder service (being implemented 
very soon), good old fashioned phone trees and free 
lox and bagel Fridays (I’m kidding about the lox, but 
I’ll see what I can do…) all make the goal sheet. These 
are attainable and possible with our hard working and 

dedicated staff, our newly 
slated and incredibly motivated 
Board of Trustees and with the 
wisdom and guidance of Rabbi 
Nemitoff who will be with us 
throughout the year. I encour-
age you to reach out and talk 
to me. Tell me what you love 
about the Temple, what may 
be missing for you, and your hopes and dreams for the 
future of TBJ. Please help me shape these goals. This 
is OUR sacred space. My new email is Dana-forTBJ@
gmail.com. Please send an email and introduce  
yourself if we have not met. As the mother of three 
young children, I will happily meet you for a strong cup of  
coffee and a good, uninterrupted conversation anytime.

In looking ahead to September and our High Holy 
Day schedule—as of now, we plan on conduct-
ing all High Holy Day services in person with flexible  
options to accommodate our TBJ community—read on.   
Services will be lead by Rabbi Nemitoff with spe-
cial guest Cantor Elias Roochvarg; the Cantor will be  
joining our congregant lay-musicians and four-piece  
choir to make Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur extra 
memorable and meaningful. As we have learned, this 
pandemic is ever-changing and plans are subject to 
modification.  We continue to follow CDC guidance and 
will do whatever is necessary to keep our congregants 
safe and healthy. Our plan is to utilize the Sanctuary, 
Social Hall, and an outdoor tent to create extra space 
to comfortably and safely seat all our congregants 
and guests for the holidays. We will stream services 
in the Social Hall and outdoor tent, as well as online, 
for those choosing to stay home. If you have children  
who cannot be vaccinated, have not been  
vaccinated, or would simply prefer to sit outside, please 
indicate your preference in your RSVP (coming to your 
email very soon).  In your RSVP, please choose the 
space that best accommodates you and your family.   
We ask that while inside the Temple, all congregants 
and guests wear a mask.  Hand sanitizer will be  
available throughout the Temple.  

We will open the Temple doors 45 minutes prior to  
services.  An usher will assist with seating in the  
Sanctuary and Social Hall, as indicated in your RSVP.
              Continued on next page > 

President’s Comments
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We have a number of plans in place for High Holidays 
to minimize risk: physical distancing with spaced-
out seating over three locations (sanctuary, social 
hall, and an outside tent which we have purchased);  
a requirement for everyone to wear masks that cover 
both one’s mouth and nose; some changes to our typical 
High Holiday schedule in order to provide better oppor- 
tunities for safe engagement; and continued streaming 
of all our services so that those who are not able/ready 
to be back in-person will still be able to participate. All 
this information will be sent out in greater detail over 
the next few weeks.

Even as we share these plans, we recognize that 
we do not truly know what the health situation will  
look like at the beginning of September. We are  
prepared to pivot and change at the last minute, if it is 
necessary to keep everyone safe and healthy. This is why 
we have inaugurated a new text system to communicate 
with you. We do need your cell phone numbers if we  
don’t already in order to share important last-minute 
information. Please contact the office and make sure 
we have the right numbers to text.

All that said, I am looking forward to spending High 
Holidays with you. I hope my messages will resonate 
with you as - together - we step forward into a year 
of change and possibility. Together, we will learn.  
Together, we will grow. Together, we will move into a 
future filled with health, healing, and hope.

Rabbi Arthur Nemitoff
913-735-3545
rabbinemitoff@gmail.com
http://calendly.com/rabbinemitoff

Rabbi’s Message President’s Comments

Rabbi Nemitoff’s Des Moines Schedule 
 

Friday, August 13 — Sunday, August 15
Wednesday, August 27— Tuesday, September 7
Friday, September 10 — Tuesday, September 21
Monday, September 27 — Saturday, October 2

Friday, October 8 — Sunday, October 17
Friday, October 29 — Sunday, October 31

Thursday, November 18 — Monday, November 22
Friday, December 3 — Saturday, December 11

Friday, December 17 — Saturday, December 18

Continued from previous page

Again, we believe this will be the most efficient and  
safest way to create proper physical spacing.

Following Erev Rosh Hashanah Services, we 
plan on having an outdoor Oneg with treats and  
beverages to-go, as well as something sweet to 
take home from our Temple Sisterhood. Following  
Rosh Hashanah morning services (around 12:30 PM), 
boxed lunches will be available to take and enjoy al fresco.   
Yom Kippur break-the-fast boxed meals will also be 
available follow-ing Neilah Services (around 6:00 PM).  
Please indicate if you would like to pick up one or both 
boxes in your RSVP. 

I am honored to serve as your President for the  
next two years.  Together, we will define the future  
of Temple B’nai Jeshurun.  I look forward to our  
opportunities, our transitions and our many triumphs 
ahead. I believe we are an institution that exists to  
serve our congregants both religiously and spir-
itually, but there is also a great desire  for  
social interaction, connection and “fun.” I promise, 
whether masked, via Zoom, or six feet apart, we will 
have joy and we will have fun!  

May this year be a very good year, a very sweet 
year, and may I wish you the best health and all the  
happiness. Shanah Tovah!

Dana Yentis Dickson
DanaforTBJ@gmail.com
515-556-2375

KEEP IN TOUCH WITH TEMPLE:
Please contact the Temple office if you are not

 currently receiving our emails.  Due to the 
pandemic, this is our most frequent 
method of Temple communication.

Email office@templebnaijeshurun.com  
to be added to our mailing list!
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As a young man I joined the Boy 
Scouts, and of all the things I 
learned as a scout there were 
two lessons that have always re-
mained with me: 1) be prepared 
and 2) always leave a place 
better than you found it. As we 
continue to journey through 
this challenging time that first lesson has been at the  
forefront of my mind. 

Last January we began our budget process, and 
though at that time we didn’t know what September 
2021 would look like, we decided then we needed to 
be prepared for in person High Holiday services, so we 
budgeted appropriately. In May the CDC made a huge 
announcement that fully vaccinated people no longer 
needed to wear masks indoors. This bode well for  
the possibility of having our High Holiday services in 
person and our Worship Committee and staff began to 
prepare for this possibility. 

Then in July, due to rising number of COVID-19 cases, 
the CDC recommended that vaccinated people once 
again wear masks indoors in places where there was 
high spread of COVID-19. Polk County, Iowa is one 
of the places where there is still high spread of the 
virus, and here at the Temple we followed the CDC’s  
recommendation and once again require masks for all 
indoor programs and services at the Temple. 

We have had to make some changes to the plans 
we began to make in May and June, but because we 
have been preparing throughout this entire time these 
changes have not been difficult to adapt to. Elsewhere 
in this bulletin you can see our most current plans for 

the High Holidays, but I wanted to highlight some of 
the preparations our staff and I have been working on.  
If choose to join us for services in the sanctuary, we 
are using MERV15 air filters and will have additional air  
purifiers in the sanctuary that, along with the other 
safety measures we are taking, will create an  
environment that will be comfortable and safer for all. 
The same safety measures will be taken in the social 
hall, and depending on the weather, we may even be 
able to open the windows in the social hall offering  
better air circulation for those who choose to join 
us in that space. If you choose to join us outside air  
circulation won’t be an issue, but we made sure to have 
plenty of chairs and a powerful projector to stream the 
services under the tent we purchased. 

In addition to the safety measures we taking to  
protect your health, we have also made sure to have 
off duty police officers on site throughout the High  
Holidays, and our facility is under 24/7 video surveillance.  
While we have offered babysitting in the past for the 
High Holidays, we decided it would be more prudent to 
forego this option for this year. 

Things may still change before we get to the High  
Holidays in September, but again being prepared 
makes us ready to adapt if need be. If changes are 
made, we have made preparations to communicate 
that to you as quickly as possible. No matters what 
happens for the high holidays this year it is my sincere 
hope is that we will create an experience that touches 
your heart and inspires us all. 

Be well,
David Muenchrath
Executive Director   

Executive Director’s Message

We need Volunteers to 
help put up the sukkah 
9 AM ON September 19!
Email office@templebnaijeshurun.com 
to let us know you can help. 



Holiday Worship Schedule
Selichot 
Saturday evening, August 28 
8:15 pm with Tifereth Israel (At Tifereth)

Erev Rosh Hashanah
Monday evening, September 6 
7:30 pm (1 hr, 20 min)

Rosh Hashanah To-Go Oneg afterward

Rosh Hashanah Morning
Tuesday, September 7 - 10:00 am

Rosh Hashanah Lunch-in-a-Box To Go

Family Service 
4:00 pm @Raccoon River Park
followed by Tashlich - 4:45 pm

Shabbat Shuvah
Friday, September 10 - 6:00 pm, 
Cantor Roochvarg participating
Saturday September 11 - 10 am via Zoom, 
Cantor Roochvarg participating

Kever Avot 
Sunday, September 12 - 12:00 pm
Woodlawn Cemetery

 Sunday, September 12 - 1:30 pm
 Glendale Cemetery  
 w/Tifereth Israel Synagogue

EREV YOM KIPPUR (KOL NIDRE)
Wednesday, September 15 - 7:30 pm

Yom Kippur Morning 
Thursday, September 16 - 10 am
Healing and Torah Service - 3 pm
Yizkor & Neilah (part 1) Service - 4:30 pm
Neilah (part 2)  
& Havdalah Service - 5:45 pm
(In Tent, weather permitting)

Erev Sukkot
Monday, September 20 - 6:00 pm 
with Tifereth Israel

Chol Ha-Moed Sukkot 
Erev Shabbat
Friday, September 24 - 6:00 pm

Chol Ha-moed Sukkot - Shabbat Morning
Saturday, September 25 - 10:00 am
Including Yizkor

Sukkot Surprise - for families 
with children under 12
Sunday, September 26 - 3 pm
In Tent, weather permitting

Erev Simchat Torah 
and Consecration
Monday, September 27 - 6:00 pm
(In Tent, weather permitting)

6



As you know, the decorum at our High Holy Day Services is dependent upon an adequate corps of ushers,  
especially this year. Please indicate on the form below your availability to serve as an usher at one or more  
services.  We encourage families to usher as a group. Your prompt response will enable us to make up the  
schedules for the High Holy Days. Please check the appropriate box (es) below.  With your cooperation, our  
services will be conducted in a dignified and meaningful fashion. Please respond with your availability by  
Monday, August 30. If you have any questions, please contact the Temple office (phone: 274-4679 or email:  
office@templebnaijeshurun.com.

Wanted: High Holy Day Ushers

I will be available to usher at the following services:

NAME:  ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

E-MAIL:  _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:  __________________________________________________________________________________ 

TELEPHONE:   __________________________________________________________________ 

Erev Rosh Hashanah • Monday, September 6

q   7:30 p.m.     Evening Service

Rosh Hashanah • Tuesday, September 7

q    10:00 a.m.   Morning Servce   

Erev Yom Kippur Kol Nidre  
Wednesday, September 15

q    7:30 p.m.     Evening Service  

Yom Kippur • Thursday, September 16

q     10:00 a.m.   Morning Service  

q     3:00 p.m.     Healing & Torah Service

q     4:30 p.m.     Yizkor & Neilah, Part 1 

q      5:45 p.m.     Neilah (Part 2) & Havdalah (in tent) 
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Book of Remembrance
“Yizkor Memorial Booklet”

	 					o  Please inscribe the same as last year

	 					o  Please inscribe the following names in the Book of Remembrance (Yizkor Memorial Booklet)

           _______________________________ ______________________________
  
            _______________________________ ______________________________
    
           _______________________________ ______________________________
  
           _______________________________ ______________________________
  

 Remembered by: __________________________________________________

 In Their Blessed Memory I Enclose:
 A minimum of $18.00, symbolic of “Life” or “Chai” is suggested, but any amount will be accepted

 _____$18.00 _____$25.00 _____$36.00 _____$72.00 _____Other

Our Yizkor Memorial Booklet is a long-standing tradition, honoring the memory of departed relatives  
and friends.  In order for it to be prepared and ready for distribution on Yom Kippur, just prior to Yizkor 
services, we will need the information no later than August 30.

Any name may be memorialized by request.  Names which appear on the Temple’s Memorial tablets, as 
well as those congregants and relatives of congregants, who have died since last Yom Kippur will automati-
cally be listed in the booklet.  If you would like the names of your loved ones included, please use the form  
above and send with your gift to the Temple office.  If you wish to arrange a perpetual memorial by purchas-
ing a plaque to be mounted in the Memorial Room, please let us know as well. (Please note that we cannot 
promise delivery by the 2021 holidays.) If you are not already receiving annual notification of your loved ones’  
Yahrzeit and wish to be added to this list, please include the date of death of your loved one and we will notify you when 
their name will be read on the anniversary of their Yahrzeit.

If you have any questions, please call the Temple office at 515-274-4679.
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Now hailed as a “proto-feminist classic” Pulitzer Prize winner Herman Wouk’s powerful coming-
of-age novel about an ambitious young woman pursuing her artistic dreams in New York City has 
been a perennial favorite since it was first a bestseller in the 1950’s. Marjorie Morningstar is about a  
woman who wants to become an actress. Marjorie Morningstar has been called The first Jewish 
novel that was popular and successful, not merely to a Jewish audience but to a general one. The 
book was the basis for a Hollywood feature movie starring Natalie Wood.

The next book for the book club will be Marjorie Morningstar by Herman Wouk. We had much pos-
itive feedback to read this one. The next meeting will be in person at the Temple in the Loeb room 
at 6:30 p.m.on September 13.Hope all can make it. Please feel free to invite someone new to the 
group.  We would love to have everyone.

Please take care everyone. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
Wendy

September 13, 6:30 p.m. • Loeb Room
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The following names will be 
read on Friday, August 20 
and Saturday, August 21:
Paul Rapoport
Gertrude Aronow
Abraham Brody
Melva Bucksbaum
Dick Daniels
Lane Koskovick
Gerald Kuiper
Marilyn T. Shapiro
Max Solar
Bessie Spector
Matte Block Loeb
Ruth T. Swarzman
Marjorie Cohen
Sidney Haase
Susan Kroloff Silverstein
Jay Felner
Mary Goldenson Friedman
Naomi Goldford
Barry Howard Grund
Gerald Masters
Fannye Feldstein
Jeanne Rubin Warburton
Minnie Block Wood

The following names will be 
read on Friday, August 27
and Saturday, August 28:
Victor Jacobson
Doris Sherman
Alice Bishop
Madaline Brody
Sam Hockenberg
Byron A. Jacobs
Allen M. Brody
Mark Schoenebaum
Marvin Aliber
Irving I. Erbstein
Sarah Feldstein
Gerald Goldberg
Leon Strauss
Nathan Susskind
Morton Gold
Sarah H. Gordon
Sanford Naiditch
Margy Schwartz
Bernard Karp
Charlotte Solar
Ruth Greenhill Spatt
John Arum
Eli Braverman
Charles Duchen
Mary Gordon

Stephen A. Gross
Estelle Leib
Minnie Levitt

The following names will be 
read on Friday, September 3
and Saturday, September 4:
Ruth Jacobson
Milton Price
Beverly Rosenfeld
Rabbi Jerome Gerson Tolochko
Morris Woods
Herman M. Brown
Joseph L. Davidson
Byron Levene
Suzanne Jacobs Mark
Mildred L. Miller
Dorene Zieman
Norma Cranberg
Meyer Mintzer
Herman H. Grossman
Harold Schwartz
Ruth Eckhouse
Flora Mary Foss
Josephine Gitchell
Enrique Klein
Rebecca Slootheer
Robert Wolfson
Louis Ansher
Rose Epstein
Bertha Lazar
Edward E. Leavitt
Fannie Mae Wallerstein
Judith Mae Berck
Kive Noun
Riva Purisman

The following names will be 
read on Friday, September 10 
and Saturday, September 11:
Isyador A. Kolmen
Toby Miller
Alex Brian Richards
Samuel Bobb
Dr. Maurice H. Noun
Leonard Selanikio
Jack Finkelstein
Samuel Pidgeon
Abraham Sheuerman
Sylvia Toran
Gertrude F. Brody
Honora R. Levine
Eugene Mannheimer
Hyman Robinson
Adeline G. Abramson

Mose Cohen
Gerry Gruen
Ilse Rosenthal
Sara Shlaes
Max Goldberg
Jacob Joseph
David Morgenstern
Robert Elsner
Mildred Kaufman
Mike Masters

The following names will be 
read on Friday, September 17 
and Saturday, September 18:
David R. Miller
Abraham Robinson
Carole Rubiner
Maurice DeGraff
Sophia Frankel
Beulah Pierce
Dorothy Pomerantz
Alan Scherer
Florence Silverstein Strauss
Harry R. Frankle
Sylvia Rosenthal
Helen Pomerantz Sandler
Ronni Sherman
Arthur Cohen
Sheryle Cohen
Anne Kessel
Maury Rapaport
Aaron Blair
Martin Greller
Rose Seidler Lesser
Margaret Pomerantz
Helen Brown Ross
Alan Lee Seidler
Jack Silverstein
Larry Toraason
Jean Cook
Fred Katzmann
Ruthanne Silverstein
Cecile Landsman Tosky

The following names will be 
read on Friday, September 24
and Saturday, September 25:
Ernie Brody
Donald J. Brown
Thomas Robinson
Lee Taran
Margot Faivush
Anne G. Friedman
Sigurd Anderson, III
Thelma Dickman

Yahrzeit Observances
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Joseph Fingerman
Dorothy K. Grossman
Samuel Hiersteiner
Ray Epstein
Samuel Romanoff
Marjorie Schein
Ina Weishaar
Morton Adler
Arnold G. Corn
Solomon L. Hahn

The following names will be 
read on Friday, October 1 and 
Saturday, October 2 :
Dr. Herman I. Frank
Anne Loeb
Gustav Nadel
Morris Samish
Samuel H. Bloom
Lillian Epstein
Nolan Jay Schwartz
Abraham Akiba Toubes

Ida Biber
Lorraine Plaslur
Hans Pintus
Ethel Miller Cohen
Allan Abrams
Irving Bernstein
Josefina Fernandez-Castro
Edna Frankel
Isidore Kaplan
Ariel Parkinson

This exhibit features more than 700 original objects and 
400 photographs from more than 20 institutions around 
the world.  It is the most comprehensive exhibit on 
 Auschwitz and its role in the Holocaust ever presented 
in North America and an unparalleled opportunity to 
confront the singular face of human evil—one that 
arose not long ago and not far away. Find more infor-
mation about the exhibit at https://unionstation.org/
event/auschwitz/  

Tickets for the exhibit are $16.50/person for a self-
guided tour with individual audio guides in English or 
Spanish. The tour is expected to take an 1.5 to 2.5 
hours. Not recommended for children under 12.

The tentative schedule is to leave Des Moines at  
9:00 a.m. in individual cars. The IJHS group tour is at 
1:00 p.m. Afterward, everyone can go their separate 

ways. Some will return to Des Moines and others may 
stay in Kansas City to visit other attractions. 

Union Station Touring Guidelines: 
No strollers, no bags/purses, no food/drink/gum.
Limit phone usage
Wheelchairs and walkers allowed
Photos: Non-flash photo for personal use only.  
Most importantly, please avoid any attitude, reference, 
or expression that could be considered disrespectful to 
the memory of Holocaust victims.

IJHS has reserved 60 tickets. Purchase your tickets 
by completing the form at :
https://www.jewishdesmoines.org/event/ijhs-trip-to-
holocaust-exhibit/

Join the Iowa Jewish Historical Society for a day trip to Union Station 
in Kansas City on Monday, October 4, 2021, to see the ground-
breaking exhibit “Auschwitz   Not Long Ago   Not Far Away!”
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Daniel and Heather Loeb are proud to 
announce that their daughter, Alicia Edina 
Loeb, will be called to the Torah as a 
Bat Mitzvah at 10:00 AM on Saturday, 
October 2 at Temple B’nai Jeshurun. Alicia 
is an eighth grader at Johnston Middle 
School. Following the service, the 
community is invited to join us for a 
luncheon at Temple.

Happy 
Anniversary 

Stephen & Gwenn Copple
August 8

Stephen & Claudia Siegel
August 2

Jeffrey & Sarah Rader 
August 3

Emily & Terry Kruse 
August 5

Steven & Rachel Wilke-Shapiro 
August 7

Dean & Deana Lerner 
August 9

Herbert & Maryanne Remer
August 12

Larry & Judy Deutch
August 13

Michael & Melissa Wolnerman
August 21

AJ & Barbara Bobb
August 23

William & Lorrie Jagiello
August 29

Paul Schwegler 
& Nicole Chavas-Schwegler

August 29

Joel & Rachele Hjelmaas
September 3

Robert & Mary Jo Pomerantz
September 7

Laura Ruth Belin & Kieran Williams 
September 9

Gary & Laurie Bishop
September 13

Ben & Barbara Shlaes
September 18

Craig & Kimberly Shadur
September 19

Oren Nathaniel Talmon will be called to 
the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah at 10:00 AM 
on Saturday, October 16 at Temple B’nai  
Jeshurun in Des Moines.  He is the son of  
Joy and Tamir Talmon of Ankeny. Grand- 
parents are Chaim and Carol Talmon of 
Phoenix, AZ, Marian Talmon of Phoenix, AZ, 
and Ray and Carol Powell of Hilton Head, 
South Carolina. For his mitzvah project, 
Oren is raising money for Green Horizons, 
supporting outdoor educational activities for youth in Israel  (https://www.
green-horizons.org). A student at Southview Middle School, Oren enjoys 
playing trumpet, gaming, creating stop motion animations, drawing com-
ics, and spending time with family, friends and his pets. 

B’NAI MITZVOT

Adam and Rachel Andrews are proud to 
announce that their son and daughter, 
Liam Meyer Andrews and Violet Tessa 
Andrews, will be called to the Torah as a 
B’nai Mitzvah at 10:00 a.m. on Saturday, 
October 9, 2021, at Temple B’nai Jeshurun. 
A Kiddush luncheon will follow the service.

Melanie Choos and Brandon Choos are 
proud to announce that their son, Dillon 
Matthew Choos, will be called to the Torah 
as a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, November 20
at 4:30 pm at Temple B’nai Jeshurun.  
Dillon is a seventh grader at Waukee 
Middle School and is involved in 
Waukee Youth Football and Waukee 
Lightning Baseball. His family welcomes 
the community to join us at the service 
for this important occasion.



Congratulations Graduates

13

Our Condolences 
Laura Sparks ( Wife of George Sparks )

6/13/21

Lucille Wilson
6/21/21

Jerome Schlesinger 
(Grandfather of Emily Kruse )

6/25/21

Annette Bloch
7/17/21

Mary Franklin 
( Mother of Tom Franklin )

7/20/21

Kay Braverman 
( Wife of Marvin Braverman; 

Mother of Rachele Hjelmaas )
7/28/21

David Conley 
( Uncle of Mark Conley )

7/29/21

Joanne Brown
8/8/21

Here’s two more graduates to the list of students we featured in the last edition of The Bulletin.

Madeline Fialkov graduated from the Honors program at Roosevelt High in 
Des Moines. In addition, she will graduate with the Seal of Biliteracy in Spanish. 
She was selected to give the Commencement Address for the Class of 2021. Over the
last four years, she has participated in Mock Trial, Model United Nations, show choir, ‘
concert and marching band, and cross country. She received “Outstanding Attorney” 
recognition her senior year for her participation in Mock Trial.  She has made multiple 
performances playing guitar in jazz band and is currently pursuing classical guitar.  
She plans to attend Grinnell College in the fall (2021) to major in pre-med. 

      
      
      Anna Feldstein, daughter of Stuart & Sondra, graduated in May from ISU with a 
      degree in Event Management.  She is looking forward to a career helping people 
      celebrate the milestones in their lives. 
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TEMPLE GENERAL FUND
***AJ & Barbara Bobb
***Deborah Brewer-Cotlar
***Susan & David Brown
***Mike & Ronda Davis
***Stuart & Sondra Feldstein
***Dick & Mary Kay Kirsner
***Jody Kolmen
***Ira & Lisa Lacher
***Randy & Jody Leventhal
***Sam Miller
***Steven & Renee Newman
FOR ALL THE RELIGIOUS &  
COMMUNITY SUPPORT PROVIDED 
TO ME WHEN I WAS FIRST LEARNING 
ABOUT JUDAISM AS A PRACTICE
***Cassandra Elinor Amesley Estate
THANK YOU, RABBI KAUFMAN
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
IN APPRECIATION OF  
RABBI KAUFMAN
***Alan & Wendy Adato
IN HONOR OF DANA DICKSON  
BECOMING TBJ PRESIDENT –  
MAZEL TOV & ALL BEST WISHES
***Larry & Judy Deutch
IN HONOR OF DANA DICKSON  
& THE NEW TEMPLE BOARD
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
IN HONOR OF GARY FINGERT’S  
80TH BIRTHDAY
***Loretta Fingert
IN HONOR OF BILL GRUND FOR  
HIS SERVICE AS PRESDIENT OF  
THE TEMPLE
***Joyce & Ben Swartz
IN HONOR OF  
RABBI DAVID KAUFMAN
***Judy & Stuart Shkolnick
IN HONOR OF MARILYN MUSSER’S 
BAT MITZVAH
***Fran Fleck & Terry Greenley
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
IN MEMORY OF ELAINE BAILIE
***Brian & Evelyn Feingold
IN MEMORY OF ELLIOTT BASKIN
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
IN MEMORY OF MARY FRANKLIN
***Paul & Kari Nilles

IN MEMORY OF KAY BRAVERMAN
***Richard Ansher
***Jan Beckstrand
***Jackie Blank
***Suse & Greg Cohen
***Mark Conley & Elias Rincon Aguilar
***Stacie & Tom Franklin
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
***Ronna Pochter
***Judy & Stuart Shkolnick
***Steve & Harriet Swartz
***Thomas & Diann Weinman
IN MEMORY OF RALPH COPPLE
***Jayne & Clayton Copple
IN MEMORY OF LARRY COTLAR
***Deborah Brewer-Cotlar
IN MEMORY OF SYLVIA FEINGOLD
***Brian & Evelyn Feingold
IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
MARY FRANKLIN
***Stacie & Tom Franklin
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
IN MEMORY OF  
ARTHUR H. FRIEDMAN
***Lester & Marlene Kavan
IN MEMORY OF MARY E. FRIEDMAN
***Lester & Marlene Kavan
IN MEMORY OF MAURICE FRIEDMAN
***Lester & Marlene Kavan
IN MEMORY OF ARTHUR GOLDFORD
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
IN MEMORY OF  
MADELINE GOTTSTEIN
***Janet L. Bennett Hayes
IN MEMORY OF BEN LEVENTHAL
***Gloria & Jerry Leventhal
IN MEMORY OF SUE LEVIN
***Jayne & Clayton Copple
IN MEMORY OF IDA LOEB
***Janet L. Bennett Hayes
IN MEMORY OF  
PAUL RAPOPORT
***Diane Lohnes
IN MEMORY OF  
JEROME SCHLESINGER
***Emily & Terry Kruse
IN MEMORY OF MYER SILVERSTEIN
***David & Andrea Silverstein
IN MEMORY OF LAURA SPARKS
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
***Richard & Mary Kay Kirsner

***Gloria & Jerry Leventhal
***Ed Loeb & Bobbi Rietz
***Heather & Daniel Loeb
***Ruth Robinson
IN MEMORY OF  
ELEANOR ESTHER TAUB
***Brian & Evelyn Feingold
IN MEMORY OF JOSEPH TAUB
***Brian & Evelyn Feingold
IN MEMORY OF  
STEPHEN A. WAYNE
***Kenneth & Joyce Wayne
IN MEMORY OF LUCILLE WILSON
***Richard & Mary Kay Kirsner

CARING COMMUNITY FUND
***Randy & Jody Leventhal
IN MEMORY OF  
MARY JO & EDWARD TREGILGAS
***Ryba & David Epstein

SOCIAL ACTION
IN HONOR OF MARILYN MUSSER’S 
BAT MITZVAH
***Judy & Larry Deutch
IN MEMORY OF KAY BRAVERMAN
***Judy (Kunik) & Stan Cohen
***Sara Coleman
IN MEMORY OF  
CAROLINE MAAS WEINSTOCK
***Caroline Levine
IN MEMORY OF  
LAWRENCE A. WEINSTOCK
***Caroline Levine

DONALD J. BROWN TORAH FUND
***Jody Kolmen

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
***Randy & Jody Leventhal
***Tom Press & Donna Paulsen
***Tabach Family
***Richard Waugh & Beverley Chapman
THANK YOU TO RABBI  
FOR YOUR MANY YEARS  
OF SERVICE TO THE TEMPLE
***Joyce & Ben Swartz
IN HONOR OF MARILYN MUSSER’S 
BAT MITZVAH
***Sayre Darling

We Acknowledge These Contributions with Appreciation
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IN HONOR OF  
ALBERT RAVREBY’S YAHRZEIT
***Mark Ravreby
IN MEMORY OF  
SERGIO DANIEL RUDICH
***Evelyn Rudich & Jose Aguilar

YOUTH GROUP  
DISCRETIONARY FUND
***Jody Kolmen
IN HONOR OF RABBI KAUFMAN
***Loretta & Gary Fingert
IN HONOR OF  
BEN SHLAES’ 95TH BIRTHDAY
***Lois & Lou Fingerman
***Vicki & Alan Givant
IN MEMORY OF GERT BASSMAN
***Penny Bassman
IN MEMORY OF STEVEN BASSMAN
***Penny Bassman
IN MEMORY OF KAY BRAVERMAN
***Jill & Howard Musin
IN MEMORY OF BEN SILVERSTEIN
***David & Andrea Silverstein
IN MEMORY OF  
MARY JO & EDWARD TREGILGAS
***Ryba & David Epstein
IN MEMORY OF RUTH ZAPEL
***Nancy & Richard Chavannes 

L’DOR V’DOR RENOVATION FUND
IN MEMORY OF LAURA SPARKS
***Debbie Gitchell
IN MEMORY OF LUCILLE WILSON
***Debbie Gitchell

BUILDING TRUST
***Randy & Jody Leventhal

CANTORIAL MUSIC FUND
CELEBRATING MARILYN MUSSER’S 
BAT MITZVAH
***Anonymous
***Jane Tew
IN HONOR OF  
JOSH & LAURA LACHER’S MARRIAGE
***Stuart Oxer & Wendi Harris
IN MEMORY OF ROBERT ADATO
***Alan & Wendy Adato
IN MEMORY OF JERRY DANN
***Alan & Wendy Adato
IN MEMORY OF PHYLLIS ONNEN
***Gloria & Jerry Leventhal

IN LOVING MEMORY OF LAURA 
SPARKS, WHOSE VOICE FILLED  
US WITH BEAUTY AND JOY
***Anonymous
IN MEMORY OF LAURA SPARKS
***Alan & Wendy Adato
***Anonymous
***Louis & Ann Balentine
***Laura Belin & Kieran Williams
***Suse & Greg Cohen
***Gerry & Debbie Damsky
***Larry & Judy Deutch
***Stacie & Tom Franklin
***Raynae & David Kitsis
***Stuart Oxer & Wendi Harris
***Jeff & Sarah Rader
***Rebecca Shaffer
***Judy & Stuart Shkolnick
***Arnie & Bertie Waltman

SAM AND MOLLIE HOCKENBERG 
PROGRAM FUND
IN MEMORY OF  
LAURA ANNE SPARKS
***Dorothy & Harlan “Bud” Hockenberg

SUZANNE J. MARK LIBRARY FUND
IN MEMORY OF KAY BRAVERMAN
***Gail & Scott Stricker

SIDNEY & ROSE PEARLMAN FINE 
ARTS APPRECIATION FUND
IN MEMORY OF LAURA SPARKS
***Jody Kolmen

THE PRESS FAMILY FUND
IN MEMORY OF LAURA SPARKS
***Tom Press & Donna Paulsen
IN MEMORY OF LUCILLE WILSON
***Tom Press & Donna Paulsen

GOODY ROBINSON CHILDREN’S 
LIBRARY ENDOWMENT FUND
IN MEMORY OF SUSAN HAHN
***Tyia Hahn & Aaron Waltman

NORMAN J. SHALETT CHOIR FUND
***Randy & Jody Leventhal
IN HONOR OF CHUCK KUBA  
OFFICIATING AT JOSH & LYDIA  
HJELMAAS’ WEDDING
***Rachele & Joel Hjelmaas

OXER AND HARRIS  
SPECIAL EVENT FUND
CONTINUED GOOD HEALTH TO  
ED LOEB
***Judy & Larry Deutch
CONTINUED GOOD HEALTH TO  
RICH SEIDENFELD
***Judy & Larry Deutch
CONTINUED GOOD HEALTH  
TO SAMMI SOBEL
***Judy & Larry Deutch
IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
KAY BRAVERMAN
***Judy & Larry Deutch
IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
MARY FRANKLIN
***Judy & Larry Deutch
IN MEMORY OF  
CHARLES HENDRICKS
***Stuart Oxer & Wendi Harris
IN MEMORY OF JERRY OXER
***Stuart Oxer & Wendi Harris

LOIS & RALPH COPPLE CAMP FUND
IN HONOR OF BEN SHLAES’  
BIRTHDAY
***Jill & Howard Musin
IN MEMORY OF HELEN BALENTINE
***Louis & Ann Balentine
IN MEMORY OF RALPH COPPLE
***Vincent & Kenton Copple Family
IN MEMORY OF LAURA SPARKS
***Jill & Howard Musin

EDUCATION LOAN FUND
IN MEMORY OF NED BARSKY
***Steven & Sandra Garland

FRANKEL FLOWER FUND
***Jody Kolmen

SISTERHOOD FUNDRAISER – 
 ISU 4U PROMISE LEGACY LOUNGE
***Linda Cohen
***Judy & Larry Deutch
***Sally Frank
***Sharon & Dennis Goldford
***Caroline Levine
***Maryanne & Herbert Remer
***Arnie & Bertie Waltman

BUILDING RESTORATION
IN MEMORY OF SIG ANDERSON
***Ann Anderson
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Kenneth Pratt      August 1
Steve Sims      August 1
David Binder      August 3
Norton Chayet      August 3
Joseph Dehner      August 4
Steven Schoenebaum     August 5
Nathan Kitsis      August 6
Ruth Robinson      August 6
Sherida Josephson     August 8
Andi Lipman      August 8
Sarah Rader      August 9
William Grund     August 10
Miriam VanHeukelem    August 11
Terri Smith     August 14
Audrey Porter      August 15
Craig Shadur     August 15
Charles Kuba     August 16
Jeffrey Rader     August 17
Jonathan Fialkov    August 18
Stephanie Masters    August 18
Joseph Toubes     August 19
Marc Klein     August 20
Lisa Lacher     August 20
Todd Steinberg     August 20

Richard Chavannes    August 21
Stuart Feldstein     August 21
Mark Lazar     August 21
Marvin Braverman    August 22
Priscilla Kalhorn     August 23
Sarah Buchanan    August 25
Beverly Kikoler     August 27
Matt Buchanan     August 29
Steven Callistein    August 29
Taylor Gioimo     August 31
John Zieman     August 31
Pam Putnam            September 1
Brad Goldman            September 2
Melissa Wolnerman      September 2
Gloria Leventhal           September 3
Holly Shkolnick            September 4

Jill Bassman            September 5
Jennifer Lehman          September 5
Sara Coleman            September 8
Roger Weinberg           September 8
Robert Zeff            September 8
Gwen Ballard            September 9
Mary Schoenebaum     September 9
Susan Dickman          September 10
Jack Stamp          September 11
Pattie Klein          September 12
Joy Talmon          September 15
Brenna Tomlin          September 15
Shaynna Fisher          September 18
Andrew Zeff          September 18
Mia Ellis          September 19
Bruce Brown          September 20
David Silverstein        September 23
Patricia Johnson        September 24
Donna Paulsen          September 24
Vincent Copple          September 25
Rhonda Fingerman    September 25
Aaron Schwartz          September 30

SISTERHOOD UPDATE
Greetings to all! You might think summer is the quietest  
season but the Sisterhood has been busy finishing our  
biggest project of 2021. We are grateful to everyone who 
supported the ISU 4 U teachers lounge at MLK Jr.  
Elementary School. We raised $1,100 to purchase bright 
yellow chairs. And our project qualified for a $2,000 grant 
from Bob’s Discount Furniture Charitable Foundation to 
purchase tables. Tables and chairs will be part of the  
theme with ISU decals - all ready for the teachers’ return  
to the new school year! Look for pictures in the next 
Bulletin. We do need funding for signage outside the 
lounge so we are still accepting donations. Checks
made out to TBJ Sisterhood or CC or cash are accepted 
by Erin. Meanwhile, we know everyone will enjoy the 
Rosh Hashanah gift bags with our compliments for a 
sweet new year (early). 

Lehitraot! Rebecca Shaffer
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TBJ BIDS A FOND
FAREWELL TO

RABBI KAUFMAN

MEET OUR GUEST HIGH HOLIDAYS CANTOR
Born & raised in Newark, New Jersey, Cantor Roochvarg earned his Bachelor’s in 
Music Education at UNC-Chapel Hill, and a Master’s in Vocal Performance at  
Boston University. He received his rCantorial Investiture from Hebrew Union College 
School of Sacred Music in 1978. He lived in Israel for three years, and has returned 
many times since. He served as the Cantor of Beth Israel, Owings Mills, MD and then  
Temple Israel of Charlotte, NC, until his retirement in 2018. He published a book, 
WELL-VERSED IN SCRIPTURE: The First Five Books Of The Bible In Contemporary 
Rhyme. Cantor Roochvarg has received honorary doctorates from Hebrew Union 
College (2003) and the Jewish Theological Seminary (2013). He and his wife Linda, 
a physician, have three outstanding adult children.

< Congratulations to David Swartz  
      on being named Windsor Heights  
      2021 Citizen of the Year presented  
      by the Windsor Heights Chamber  
      of Commerce.

 Congratulations to the Confirmation  >     
 Class of 2021: David Williams, Rabbi 
 Kaufman and Avi Kaufman.    
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TEMPLE FUNDS
Contributions may be made to any of the following funds. Acknowledgement will be made to the individual or 
family honored and will be listed in the Bulletin. Please check fund of your choice. 

  Temple General Fund
  Caring Community Fund
  Social Action
  Donald J. Brown Torah Fund
  Abe & Harriet Friedman Prayerbook Fund
  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
  Youth Group Discretionary Fund
  L’Dor V’Dor Renovation Fund

Endowment Funds:
  Building Trust
  Program Trust
  The Belin Funds
  A.H. Blank Memorial Sabbatical Fund
  Dor L’Dor Endowment Fund
  Cantorial Music Fund
  Harry & Molly Goldman Educational Fund
  Gordon/Adelman Cemetery Fund
   Sam & Mollie Hockenberg Program Fund
   Mandelbaum Leadership 

         Development Fund

  Suzanne J. Mark Library Fund
  Marks Youth Fund
  Sidney & Rose Pearlman Fine Arts
         Appreciation Fund
  The Harry & Peggy Pomerantz 
         Rabbinic Endowment Fund
  The Press Family Fund
  Goody Robinson Children’s Library 
         Endowment Fund
  Norman J. Shalett Choir Fund
  Oxer and Harris Special Event Fund
  Lois & Ralph Copple Camp Fund

Sisterhood Funds:
  Education Loan Fund
  Frankel Flower Fund
  Elizabeth Perowsky Special Needs Fund
  Ben Sanders Memorial Library Fund

Brotherhood Fund:
   Jewish Chautauqua Society

REMINDER: To have your contributrion listed in the contribution section please make a Chai Donation of $18 or more 
per person. All donations will be placed in the Temple General Fund unless they are specifically directed otherwise. 

     Please accept my enclosed donation of $ ____ for the fund checked above.

     For the memory of: 
     In honor of:
     For the recovery of: 
     Advise: 
     Address:
     Donor:

TEMPLE B’NAI JESHURUN
www.templebnaijeshurun.com  
Arthur Nemitoff, Rabbi
David Muenchrath, Executive Director
Erin Plank, Office Manager
Charles Stanton, Maintenance Engineer
Wendy Beckerman, B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator
    & Youth Group Advisor
Josh Dubansky  
    & Samantha Kemp-Carlin, Youth Group Advisors

2021/22 OFFICERS & 
ELECTED BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Dana Dickson ................................................ President
Bill Grund .... .........................................  Past President
Emily Kruse ................................. VP & President Elect
Rachel Hjelmaas  ............................2nd Vice President
Brad Goldman .............................................. Treasurer
Miriam VanHeukelem ................................... Secretary

VISION LEADERS
Worship .................................................. Sally Franklin
Music ... ............................................................. Open
Membership  ..................................... Marilyn Musser 
Social Action ................................... Edye Beckerman 
Education .............................................. Ryba Epstein 
IT / Communications ........... Samantha Kemp Carlin                     
Finance .................................................... Jeff Gioimo
Building and Grounds ...........................  Josh Masters

EX OFFICIO AND HONORARY 
Open  ..................................... Youth Group President

 Open ..................................... Brotherhood President
 Rebecca Shaffer...................... Sisterhood President
 Sally Frank .......................... National Board of WRJ

      


